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Chief Executive Officer 
Accounting Professional & Ethical Standards Board Limited 
Level 11, 99 William Street 
Melbourne VIC 3000 
 
Submitted online: https://apesb.org.au/artificial-intelligence-and-digital-technology/ 
 
Dear Channa, 
 
Re: Exposure Draft 05/23 Proposed Technology-related revisions to APES 110 Code of Ethics for 
Professional Accountants (including Independence Standards) 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to comment on Exposure Draft 05/23. Subject to the below comments, 
IPA generally supports the range of new rules relating to technology-related amendments to APES 110 to 
incorporate changes made by IESBA to the International Code of Ethics for Professional Accountants 
(including International Independence Standards). IPA also supports the proposed operative date of 
1 January 2025 with early adoption permitted. 
 
Frequency and scope of changes to the Code | Redesign the Code 
 
As previously raised with the APESB, IPA is concerned with the ongoing frequent and perpetual changes 
made to APES 110 (the Code). With each change, further rules-based requirements are added to the Code, 
which adds unnecessary complexity and dilutes its original principles-based design. The Code presently 
stands at 253 pages in volume (Complied as at December 2022). 
 
IPA encourages the APESB to work with IESBA with the view to redesigning the Code to restore it to a short 
principles-based document that is updated no more than once a year, and preferably less frequently than 
that. To assist in applying the Code’s principles, the rules-based requirements reflecting modern accepted 
standards of practice should be relocated to separate standards to address themes or relevant areas of 
practice for accountants. Given the increased focus on the application of ethical standards by accountants 
globally, this is an opportune time for the APESB and IESBA to sharpen its focus and assist accounting 
bodies and the accounting profession to improve the clarity of the fundamental principles of the Code. 
 
Covert changes to the fundamental principles of the Code 
 
IPA notes that a number of amendments proposed in ED05/23 are not technology-related revisions to the 
Code – instead, the amendments represent further covert changes to the fundamental principles. In recent 
times, the constant changes to the fundamental principles of the Code may have the unintended 
perception that the foundation of the Code of Ethics is deficient and not fit-for-purpose. This contrasts with 
other accounting frameworks that see much less frequent changes and are written based on considered 
and sound principles that are more enduring. The current IESBA-APESB approach of frequently changing 






